TALLYGAROOPNA PRIMARY SCHOOL NO.3067





Victoria Street, Tallygaroopna

Phone 03 58298264 Fax 03 58298244 tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au

Website - http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/ Mobile 0403625625 / 0411960164

Facebook Page - Click here

SCHOOL VALUES - RESPECT, HONESTY & INCLUSION

MINI NEWSLETTER

- 1. Athletic Sports A big thankyou to all of our wonderful families who assisted with the canteen today. This made the day a success and no doubt our school will benefit financially from this opportunity. Congratulations as always to our children who participated at such a high standard and many great performances and personal bests were evident. Some photos of the day will be published in the first newsletter next term.
- 2. End of Term 1 / Dismissal Term 1 finishes on Friday an hour earlier as per usual. We will dismiss the students in the Project room at 2.25pm.
- $3. \ \text{Term 2}$ Term 2 begins on Tuesday 22^{nd} April because of the late Easter this year. Friday will also be a Public Holiday because of Anzac Day, although some of our students and staff will be present at the ceremony at Welsford Street in Shepparton at 10am on this day.
- <u>4. Puberty Session 2</u> The second and final session will be held on Friday beginning at 11.30am for Grade 5/6 students. Obviously, boys and girls will be separated and Mr Brodie and Mrs Haberfield will accompany the students. Only contact the school if you would prefer your child to not be involved.
- <u>5. Easter Raffle / Hamper</u> Could raffle tickets and donations be handed in on Wednesday please so that the hamper can be organised and a cheque can be forwarded on to the Royal Children's Hospital on Thursday.
- 6. Anzac Day Badges these are available to purchase at the office for a gold coin donation.
- <u>7. Kitchen Program</u> this program concludes this Tuesday after school from 3.30pm until 5.30pm. Contact Bev Montgomery (0400914464) if interested. This is a fun opportunity for our children to be involved in cooking activities.
- <u>8. OSH Care</u> continues on Wed, Thurs, Frid this week. Contact the school to enrol children enrolment forms must be returned. Staff on duty for the week are Claire (Wed), David (Thurs) & Sandra (Friday). Friday's session will begin at 2.25pm and conclude at 6pm.
- 9. Art Program is on this Friday.
- 10. BIG WRITE a modified version will occur this week with all classes doing a recount about the Athletic Sports.
- 11. Polycom Device this resource is now set up in our Project room and some of our children have already completed some video conferencing with Dookie PS and Katandra West PS. We look forward to doing a formal program on Anzac Day this Thursday using this device.
- 12. Active After School This program has concluded for the term and will begin in Term 2 again on Monday 5th May. Taekwondo will be held on Monday and Dance will be on Tuesday's. Enrol now to avoid disappointment because numbers will be limited to 20 for each session. If anyone is interested in the Supervisor position on these 2 days please let us know. This is needed in order for the program to go ahead. This is a paid position, which may interest some of our families.
- 13. End of Year Excursion Another possible destination for this excursion scheduled for Thursday 4th December is Harvey's Fun Park at Wodonga take a look here (http://www.harveysfunpark.com.au/)

Thanks everyone, David Brodie
Teaching Principal

Happy holidays everyone
The normal newsletter will go home first day back next term
Make sure you are on Tiqbiz – many of these items are available here!!
Two way is now available – so you can provide feedback and sign permission forms if needed